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Jeff has spent most of the last decade at the 

intersection of bumble bee conservation and the 

Endangered Species Act. He is the Service’s lead 

biologist for Franklin’s bumble bee and Western 

bumble bee, working on many different aspects of 

bumble bee conservation from listing to recovery. 

Based in Portland, Oregon, Jeff is collaborating on a 

number of regional and national pollinator conservation 

teams and research projects, including development of 

eDNA to detect rare species.   


